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Upcoming Events  

Whatôs Happening at LES 

February 2017 

Feb 1     Collaborative Planning Day 

     Dismissal at 11:40 a.m. 
 

Feb 3     LES  SPIRIT  DAY 
 

Feb 7     Interim Reports Issued 
 

Feb 8     LES Family Night at Marco’s Pizza 
 

Feb 16     Gentlemen’s Morning w/the Kids 

     PTA Room, 7:00a.m. - 7:30a.m. 
 

Feb 17     No School For Students 
 

Feb 20     Full Day  for Students/Staff 
       (Hurricane Matthew Severe Weather 

         Makeup Day) 
 

Feb 21     School Board Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 
 

Feb 23     LES Talent Show 
 

March  1  Collaborative Planning Day 

     Dismissal at 11:40 p.m. 

Collaborative Planning Day is 
 

February 1. 
 

Elementary school students 

will dismiss at 11:40 a.m. 

https://twitter.com/lexingtonelemsc  
 

https://www.facebook.com/Lexington- 
Elementary-School-1669785583272396/ 

 ̧ MORNING CAR RIDERS:  
When temperatures are below freezing, there are limited  

number of staff to assist in morning car duty.  We are 

seeing an increase in the number of morning car riders. The 

drop-off  zone is from the front cafeteria entrance to the 

front office doors.  Please allow your students to exit their 

car within the drop-off zone area. Unfortunately, all  

students cannot be unloaded at the front office door area.  

To avoid being tardy, adjusting your schedule may help. As 

a reminder, students are marked tardy at 7:40 a.m.  If you 

arrive after 7:40 a.m., you will need to come into the school 

to sign your child in late. 
 

Changes of Way home and Early Dismissals 

must be made prior to 1:45 p.m. 
 

Bus Transportation issues:  803-821-1340 

Lexington County School District One does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability or age in  

admission to, access to, treatment in or employment in its programs and activities. The following people have been designated to handle 

inquiries or complaints. The Chief Human Resources Officer handles inquiries/complaints regarding Title IX. Inquiries/complaints regarding 

Section 504 for elementary students go to the Coordinator of ESOL/RtI and for secondary students to the Director of Counseling and Advisement.  

The Mathematics Coordinator handles inquiries/complaints regarding Title II. Contact these people if you have questions regarding these issues  

at 100 Tarrar Springs Road, Lexington, SC 29072 and telephone number (803) 821-1000.  
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Jim Hamby, LES Principal 

How a Father Can Help Children Succeed at School  
 

Success at school is imperative in today's society. While not all children are destined to  
academic greatness, many will find work in careers that have not even been invented yet 
and some will succeed in life that will require little formal education. The indicators are 
clear that a good solid education makes future life better. Fathers want what is best for 
their children, and we all should be motivated to help them succeed at school. The process 
of helping them have success in their educational pursuits is a multi-faceted one; an effort 
which takes a lot of work but bears fruit over a long time. Fathers who want their children 
to succeed at school should consider these approaches. 
 
Read with and encourage your children to read. A father can give probably no 
more important gift to his children than a love of readingéif the children are to succeed 
academically. Virtually every subject at school is enhanced when a child is a good reader 
and loves to read. Reading with your preschooler, your elementary age student and your 
secondary student, and helping them find good books to read, is among the very best 
things you can do with your child.  
  
Listen and talk with your children. Our children develop language skills first at 
home, as they listen to adults, parents and other family members communicate and share 
ideas. Involving the children in conversation from their earliest years is one way fathers 
can help them develop educationally. Talk during the day frequently and look for teaching 
opportunities. When you are on a walk, talk about what you see and hear. At the store, you 
can talk about prices, value, saving and spending. You can, and should, even talk as you 
watch television about what you are seeing.  
 
Control television and video game time. Children are naturally drawn to the fast -
paced technology and electronic devices that shape our life. The sights, sounds and colors 
are so different from the world we experienced. However, allowing these tech choices to 
get out of hand will tend to limit their educational pursuits. So limit the time and circum-
stances for on-line activities, television, DVDs and video games. You might even try 
turning off the some of these devices for a week just to see what happens at home. In 
addition, make sure that you are aware of what they are viewing on-line, who they are 
chatting with, watching on TV, the movie they are going to see, check those television and 
video game ratings, and how much time they spend at these activities.  
 

Continued on next page. 

http://fatherhood.about.com/od/educatio1/a/preschool_read.htm
http://fatherhood.about.com/od/educatio1/a/highschool_read.htm
http://fatherhood.about.com/od/activities/a/turnofftv.htm
http://vgstrategies.about.com/od/faq/a/ESRBRatings.htm
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                     Continued.  
 
 
Create a study center.  As children enter into their formative school years, you will want to 
create a place for them to study, do homework and research. The study center should be free of 
distractions and organized so that they can work effectively, but should have room for mom or 
dad to join them for some of their activities.  

 
Monitor their studies. For our children, we found it helpful to sit down right after their  
after-school snack to talk about their day  and to look through their backpack. We could see the 
scored assignments, discuss those, and look at future responsibilities. We could talk about 
upcoming homework assignments and projects. We could get started or make progress on 
longer-term projects. Most of all, we could help them stay organized, focused and get things 
turned in on time. Staying on top of their schoolwork and assignments is a big help for all  
concerned.  

 
Attend parent -teacher conferences.  Schools will schedule parent-teacher conferences 
where the student, parents and teacher can sit down together and review the student's 
performance. Make time to get to all of them if you can and be an active participant. It is too 
easy in todayôs environment to stay connected with your childôs teacher. Class DoJo, email, text 
alerts, on-line grades and attendance, class webpageséno excuseéstay connected with your 
school and teachers. 

 
Get involved at school.  Whether you take time to volunteer in the classroom, join the PTA or 
school improvement council, visit for lunch, walk your child into school once a blue moon,  
attend family night activitieséfathers should get involved with the school and its activities. You 
will be better acquainted with other parents, the teachers and the school administrators, which 
can be a real advantage to your child when he needs it most. Moreover, creating some  
connections with these important people in your child's school life will help you have a better 
feel for what is happening at school.  

 
Find help when needed.  If your child is struggling at school despite your best efforts, it may 
be time to ask for additional help. Schools will often have local tutors and tutoring programs. 
Your local library may have a homework center where children can get specialized homework 
help. Alternatively, if your child appears to have a learning disability, you may want to visit with 
your family doctor or a school counselor or therapist. Do not be embarrassed to ask for help if 
needed.  

 
The key thing to remember is to make learning a priority for your child and your family. As you 
set a good example and focus on your children's success at school, they will come to love 
Learning and, as a side benefit, develop a greater relationship with their father.  
 

http://fatherhood.about.com/od/homeworkresources/a/homeworkcenter.htm
http://fatherhood.about.com/od/educatio1/a/talking_school.htm
http://fatherhood.about.com/cs/dadsandschool/a/parent_teacher.htm
http://fatherhood.about.com/od/educatio1/a/school_involve.htm
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Yearbooks on sale now! 
 

ONLY  $30.00 
 

 

Deadline February 17, 2017 

 
 

Make sure you reserve a copy of this important keepsake for your child. 
 

Notes from the Nurse 
    Jane Pinkham, RN, School Nurse 

Each year we see an occasional case of head lice among our students, and this year is no exception. 

 
The following information, from the Centers for Disease Control should help you. Here is a link to the South Caroli-

na Department of Health and Environmental Control’s website with information about head lice 

http://www.scdhec.gov/Health/DiseasesandConditions/InfectiousDiseases/InsectAnimalBorne/HeadLice/. 
 
How do lice spread from one student to another? 
 Lice are spread by direct contact — when students touch their heads together or when they share  brushes, 

       combs, hats, etc. Lice do not jump or fly. 
If I find lice in my childôs hair, how do I treat it? 
 Use an effective prescription or over the counter head lice treatment. 
 Comb the head lice and nits out of the hair using a nit comb. 
 After you treat your child’s head, you should check your child’s hair each day for 7-10 days and comb out 

       any remaining nits. 
When can my child come back to school? 
 Once your child has been treated, and no nits or bugs remain, the school nurse must check your child’s head 

       before they return to the classroom. 

 
If you have any other questions about this, please contact our school nurse at 803-821-4023. 

 You may order online by visiting their website at  
 www.online -pay.memorybook.com/parent .   

http://www.scdhec.gov/Health/DiseasesandConditions/InfectiousDiseases/InsectAnimalBorne/HeadLice/
tel:(803)%20821-4023
http://www.online-pay.memorybook.com/parent
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In collaboration with the elementary School Counselors of Lexington 1, we are offering Love and Logic 

classes for those parents who wish to feel more confident as a parent and bring fun back to parenting. 

Questions such as “How do I get my kids to go to bed the first time I tell them to and have them stay 

there?”, or “How can I stop my children from whining and arguing?", and “How can I end misbehavior in 

public places?” will be answered in this 6 week course. Sign up for classes now. Classes will be held at 

Pleasant Hill Elementary School both mornings and evenings starting in February.  

From Your School Counselors 

   aƛŎƘŜƭŜ DǊŀƘƴ    aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ tǊƛǾŜǧŜ 

   уло-унм-плнт    уло-унм-плру 

      ƳƎǊŀƘƴϪƭŜȄƛƴƎǘƻƴмΦƴŜǘ  ƳǇǊƛǾŜǧŜϪƭŜȄƛƴƎǘƻƴмΦƴŜǘ 
 

mailto:mgrahn@lexington1.net
mailto:mprivette@lexington1.net

